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Tidbits from Congress: 
• Election of Officers: Secretary-J. B. Losey, President Elect-Audrey Riffe, and President-Claire 

Newman. Congratulations to our new officers!!! We look forward to a productive year ahead. 
• Chuck Frank, President of Faculty Senate, addressed Staff Congress and expressed Faculty Senate 

support in our concerns with salaries and tuition waiver. 
• President Votruba addressed Staff Congress and our guests (largest group ever assembled) on Market, 

Merit and Longevity. Afterward he entertained questions from Congress members, which prompted 
spirited dialogs. We thank Dr. Votruba and look forward to working with him in the future. 

• The Staff Congress Newsletter is now online. Be sure to check it out. We have hopes of minimizing 
our mailings in the future if this proves beneficial for our readers. The address is ~'-~'~W~Q.ngr~~~­
Be sure to bookmark this address on you computer. If you use Netscape, on the tool bar click on 
Bookmark, then click on Add Bookmark. We welcome any feed back on this topic. 

• Cheryl T orline, Bookstore, will be taking a leave of absence and therefore finds it necessary to resign 
from Staff Congress. We thank Cheryl for all her efforts as President and wish her well. Ron Reiger, 
Chase Law Library, will be asked to fill this vacancy. Welcome Ron. 

Listening, not Imitation, may be the sincerest form of flattery. Dr. Joyce Brothers 

+ In Sympathy 
--

Jane Schwierjohann, Business Affairs, and Ray Schwierjohann, Department of Public Safety, on the death 
of their son Steve Schwierjohann who passed away on Friday, June 19. 
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Congratulations 

Allen Thomas, Jr., Public Safety, and his wife celebrated their 30th wedding anniversary in Gatlinburg, TN. 


